
Sterling Davis
J. Matthew Catron

872 N 47th St
Philadelphia, PA 19139

04/03/2023
To Darlene Booker-Jones, Chair of the AFSCME Local 696 Election Committee,

Our names are Sterling Davis and J. Matthew Catron. We are writing you today to protest the egregious
mishandling of the 2023 Local 696 election, specifically with regard to Mr. Davis’ exclusion from the 
election results.

Attached to this letter is a copy of the results of the 2023 AFSCME Local 696 Election, along with a 
print-out of a scan of an official 2023 AFSCME Local 696 Ballot. Mr. Davis was clearly listed as a 
candidate number 10 on the right-hand side of the ballot for Stewards/Delegates. No member of Local 
696 filed a challenge to his candidacy, nor was he deemed ineligible by the Election Committee.

Win or lose, all votes must be counted and reported accurately. Mr. Davis voted for himself, as did Mr. 
Catron and the rest of the Rabble Rousers slate. Mr. Davis’ exclusion from the election results repre-
sents inexcusable negligence on the conduct of this election. We demand in no uncertain terms that all 
votes for Mr. Davis are immediately counted and reported to the membership.

Thank you for your haste in resolving this matter. A copy of this letter has also been sent to the 
AFSCME Judicial Panel.

In solidarity,

_______________________________________
Sterling Davis

_______________________________________
J. Matthew Catron










